
 

 
 

 
 

Our 2019 - 2020 Rotary Youth 
Exchange son, Emil Rosen came to us 
from Finland.  He was enrolled at 
Alleman High School and quickly became an accepted member of the 
class of 2020.  His outgoing personality and friendly charm earned him a 
spot on the Alleman Homecoming Court and his crowning as the 
Homecoming Prince.  Unfortunately, the Covid-19 Pandemic caused Emil 
to end his year with us a few months earlier than anticipated.  Amid 
concerns that flights and borders might be closed, Emil’s parents opted 

for him to return home on April 7th.  Upon his safe return to Finland he was required to quarantine for 14 days 
in Helsinki prior to moving on to his home in Pargas.  Today we were pleased to have him back with us for 
our ZOOM meeting with Emil as our guest speaker!  He began his comments with a heartfelt “thank you” to 
our Club for welcoming and hosting him.  With an interesting array of photos, Emil walked us through his 
year in the U.S.  He arrived in America on August 6, 2019.landing in New York.  After spending a couple of 
days in New York along with other Finnish Rotary Exchange students he boarded a flight to Chicago.  
Unfortunately, his plane was delayed getting to O’Hare Airport and he missed his connecting flight to Moline.  
After a quick call to his awaiting host family, host dad, Mike Maynard was on the road driving to Chicago. 
Once safely in the Quad Cities, Emil was enrolled at Alleman High School.  He reported that he really liked 
Alleman and all the opportunities and friends it gave him.  He noted that American education differs greatly 
from schools in Finland. He said in Finland students are required to work much more independently.  Lessons 
in school are shorter and students are expected to do the bulk of their work on their own at home.  Recalling 
his favorite memories, he spoke of attending a Rotary Conference in Chicago which gave him the opportunity 
to socialize with other Nordic exchange students and also allowed him to do some Lake Michigan sailing.  In 
a subsequent trip to Chicago with Tom Hammar, Emil attended his first live NFL game and became a lifelong 
Chicago Bears Fan.  He described the game as an “awesome” experience.  Emil also had fond memories of 
visiting Springfield and touring the Lincoln Museum and visiting the Lincoln memorial and tomb.  In yet 
another trip with his host family Emil visited St. Louis and Memphis.  He had photos of the Arch and of Elvis’ 
home in Memphis.  In a trip that he called an “unforgettable experience” he and his host family traveled to 
Alaska.  He was particularly joyed to see all the snow, since snow fall in the Quad Cities last winter was far 
below what is customary in his homeland.  He was able to experience dog sledding and see amazing ice 
sculptures.  As stated earlier, his year was cut short by the pandemic.  It ended with host dad, Pete Murray 
driving Emil to Chicago and an uneventful flight home to Helsinki.  When asked what his future plans include, 
Emil said he will first finish high school, and then will serve a mandatory one-year service in the Finnish 
military.  After completing his service, he hopes to enter the University of Helsinki where he wants to study 
law and economics.  He concluded his comments by “debunking” the “myth” of St. Urho, stating that as a 
person born and raised in Finland he had never heard of St. Urho or St. Urho’s Day until coming to the U.S. 
Emil again thanked our club and stated that he will return someday and plans to join us for a Tuesday Rotary 
luncheon.  He said he was grateful for how friendly and welcoming the American people are.  Needless to 
say, Emil will be a most welcome guest at Rock Island Rotary whenever he may return!. [See photos page 6] 

April – May Calendar 
June 16 - Dr. Louis Katz – The Pandemic 
June 23 - Rotarian Book Club 
June 30 - President Mark Mayeski 
July 7 - President Angela Campbell 
July 14  - Steve Bahls Augustana  
  College President 
July 21 - Jerry Huiskamp Former  
  President of Blackhawk Bank 
July 28  - Chris Marme Augustana  
  Economics Dept. 



replacement every 3 years.
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P.O. Box 4514 

Rock Island, IL 61204 
www.rirotary.com 
 

Officers 
Mark Mayeski, President 
Angela Campbell, 1st VP 
Justin Peterson, 2nd VP 
Anne McGlynn, Secretary 
Carrie Crossen, Treasurer 
Sue Cassatt, Past  Pres. 
Co-Sergeants at Arms 
        Cindi Gramenz  
        Bob Swanson  
 

Board Members 
Rick Emery  
Kathy Lelonek  
John Oliger     
Bill Stengel    
Howard Beck     
Kim Calhoun  
Cindi Gramenz    
Eric Westphall 
 

Program Chairs      
         2019-20 
Aug. – Sep. Kathy Trone  
Oct. – Nov     Cindi Gramenz  
Dec. – Jan    John Wetzel   
Feb. – Linda Golden 
Mar. – May:  Gary Rowe           
June – July: Tom Hammar       

 

Have a program idea?  Contact 
the chairman listed above for a 
possible date.  
 

FOUNDATION MINUTE 
Welcome to Rotary’s Fellowship Month! 
We have all been witnessing the ravages of COVID-19. Rotarians have continued to donate to local food 
pantries and with help of TRF’s Disaster Response Grants, much good is being accomplished around the 
world.  
The Rotary Club of Cincinnati-Eastside received a matching grant from TRF in the sum of $5,000 to 
support the staff of Mercy Health-Anderson and Clermont Hospitals in recognition of their hard work. The 
$10,000 grant supports employee accommodations, meals, and team recognition events.  Ken James, the 
president of Anderson-Hospitals, expressed his gratitude for the generosity, stating that the Rotary Club’s 
donation “is providing meals for associates and covering the cost of hotel accommodation to reduce the 
risk of hospital workers exposing their families to Covid-19.” 
The Mason City Noon Club received a $1000 Disaster Response Grant from TRF and donated it to 
Hawkeye Harvest Food Bank. According to Carol Clayton, Hawkeye Harvest Food Bank Director, the 
grant will be used to buy “close to 6,000 pounds of food for the Food Bank of Iowa.”  
Another grant totaling $24,000 was matched by TRF to the Central Oregon Rotary Clubs to assist the 
homeless and homebound during the Covid-19 for food and hygiene. Each of the nine regional Rotary 
Clubs donated $500 apiece. 
“The Foundation upon which Rotary is built is FRIENDSHIP; on no less firm foundation could it 
have stood.”  Paul P. Harris, 1935 “The Rotarian Age” 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 HAVE ITEMS FOR OUR NEWSLETTER?  Email items, including photos  
to Bob Swanson at bobdebswanson@att.net.   

 
 
 
 
 
 

 WELCOME GUESTS – Rock Island Rotary was pleased to have several 
visitors today.  Duncan Cameron, a visiting Rotarian joined us from Naples, FL.  
Also joining us were Pete and Amanda Murray, and Mike and Sam Maynard, 
host family members for our guest speaker, Emil Rosin. Guests are always 
welcome at Rock Island, the Number One Club! 

http://www.rirotary.com/
mailto:bobdebswanson@att.net


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

THE TAB GROWS! 
In the absence of our official “finer”, President Mark called for “happy dollars”.  However, in the tradition of Rock 

Island Rotary, President Mark and Wine raffle chair Ruth Lee were fined for each being named and pictured in all 

three local newspapers in recognition of our Club’s $2,500 donation to the Heart of Hope Food Pantry.  Others 

building the “tab” were Kevin Koski reporting that Finland again ranks as the happiest country in the world and 

Helsinki ranks as the happiest city.  Kai Swanson had happy dollars for Steve Bahls postponing his retirement and 

extending his contract as Augustana President, and for Rotary’s help funding meals for stranded Augie International 

Students. Molly Shattuck had happy dollars for Hammar and Associates being named #1 in the Quad Cities for 

accounting services, and #2 for tax services.  Finally, Dan McNeil had happy bucks for the van Rotary helped 

purchases for Spring Forward which is now being used to deliver over 5,000 books and Summer Success Kits to 400 

local school children.. 

HELP A SISTER CLUB – ILLINOIS QUAD CITIES ROTARY CLUB 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ruth Lee advises that members of the Illinois Quad Cities Rotary Club were generous in their support of our 
recent Wine Raffle.   They sponsor their own “GIFT CARD” fundraising raffle with a drawing next month and 
to their credit held sending out their information until our raffle was completed. 
 

The Illinois Quad Cities Rotary Club is partnering with River Bend Foodbank providing support for their School 
Pantry Program.  Their "Gift Card Raffle" has 17 gift cards representing local businesses for a total of $345.00 
in value.  For every dollar raised, the Rotary Foundation will match up to $1500.  
 

Help support the Illinois Quad Cities Rotary and the School Pantry Program, as well as our community 
businesses.  The raffle drawing will be held on July 15, 2020. 
 

To purchase tickets, simply contact the Illinois Quad Cities Rotary Club president, George McDoniel at 
g.mcdoniel@mchsi.com.    Tickets are $5 or 5 for $20. 
 

mailto:g.mcdoniel@mchsi.com
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PUMPKIN PALOOZA 2020 
Hosting First and Second grade classes from Earl Hanson School 

 
Wednesday, September 30, 2020 

Should this event be postponed or changed, we will still plan something fun for the 
kiddos and teachers and give them a t-shirt. 

 
Sponsorship 

Sponsorship          $100 
Helps to provide a t-shirt for every participant     
Sponsor’s name/logo will be printed on the back of the shirts 
 

Thank you for your support for a great day for a great group of kids. 
Please make checks payable to Rock Island Rotary and indicate this is for 

Pumpkin Palooza Sponsorship. 
Thank you. 

The Pumpkin Palooza Team 
  

KEVIN KOSKI REPORTS ON BIRDIES 
Although the 2020 John Deere Classic PGA Tournament has been cancelled, The John 
Deere Foundation is going forward with the Birdies for Charity Fundraiser and they 
are adding a 5% bonus to all donations.  They will use 2,000 Birdies for those that 
pledged a “per birdie’ amount or donors may indicate a specific donation amount.  
Whether $10 or $100, every dollar helps.  The Birdies 2020 brochure is part of this 
newsletter.  Please use the pledge portion of the form and send it to Kevin or just email 
or call Kevin with your information.  He will complete and submit your form for you.  
Remember, pledge a set amount for your donation.   So far 22 members have pledged 
a total of $1.92.  Let’s be sure to meet and exceed our goal of 40 donors!! 2 weeks left! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
   

ROCK ISLAND ROTARY CONTINUES SERVING – RECEIVES THANKS! 
Through out the Covid-19 Pandemic, Rock Island Rotary had continued to meet (via ZOOM) and has been 
steadfast in dedication to “Service Above Self”.  Funds saved from cancelling our president’s trip to the 
Rotary International Convention, to cancelling lunches since mid-March have been rechanneled into 
donations aimed at those suffering as a result of the pandemic.  Most recently all the profits from our 
successful 2020 Wine Raffle were donated to the Heart of Home Food Pantry.  Here President Mark and 
Wine Raffle co-chair Ruth Lee present Rotary’s $2,500 donation to  Heart of Hope Founder/President Lynda 
Sargent (pictured far left).  Ms. Sargent reports they have given away over 70,000 lbs. of food this year 
already because of increased demand.  Rock Island Rotary President Mark Mayeski (pictured far right) 
explained: "Rotary has partnered with Heart of Hope for years helping those in need and we are glad to help 
with their efforts during these difficult times."             
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Heart of Hope’s typical monthly budget is $400-500.  In April they paid Riverbend Foodbank $2,046 because 
of such high demand for their services/food.  Normally they have between 45-50 people a week.  Last week 
they had 119--they counted 83 cars waiting in line.  They can't continue to pay that much extra for food that 
is not donated to their shelter and would have been forced to cut back to mostly donated items which can 
vary.  Our donation of $2,500 allows them to keep serving Rock Island families at current levels for another 
two months.  
 
 

After the donation was made, we spotted the following on the Heart of Hope Facebook Page: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are so very thankful for the friendship over the years that the Rock Island Rotary has 
demonstrated in so many ways!   They have sent volunteers to help with our Thursday evening 
Food Pantry for years, and they have blessed us with financial assistance.  Today they truly 
BLESSED us with a check for $2,500 for our Food Pantry!!! 
Your donation helps tremendously as we have experienced twice the number of visitors in our 
food pantry and our delivery service to the elderly and disabled!  May God bless each of you for 
your generosity!!!    
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GARY ROWE OUR NEW ASSISTANT 
DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

 

Rock Island Rotary was pleased to learn that 
one of our own, Gary Rowe, has been selected 
to serve as Rotary District 6420 Assistant 
Governor beginning July 1st.  Gary served as our 
Club’s president in 1995-1996 and is a Paul 
Harris Fellow.  He has been an active member 
on many of our committees and fundraisers.  He 
also serves as president of the Rock Island -
Milan School Board.  Currently Gary is executive  

director of the Rock Island Community Foundation.  Gary formerly 
served as director of development for Western Illinois University-
Quad Cities. He has more than 35 years of professional experience 
in nonprofit development work.  He is an outstanding addition to 
the Rotary District leadership team.  Congratulations Gary!.   

HERE’S YOUR CHANCE TO ATTEND A ROTARY INTERNATION CONVENTION FREE! 
SIGN UP FOR THE 2020 ROTARY VIRTUAL CONVENTION – It’s FREE use this link: 
https://www.riconvention.org/en/sign-2020-rotary-virtual-convention  
 

General Sessions 
Watch inspiring speakers, panelists, videos, and entertainment and witness the power of Rotary connections. 
 

Featured Breakouts 
Connect with the family of Rotary to discover inventive ways to engage, increase our ability to adapt, and learn 
new skills that will strengthen your club and community. 
 

The Virtual Convention will take place 20-26 June. You can find the entire schedule here, including a link to a 
time conversion tool. On 19 June, visit www.riconvention.org, and click the General Session Button. That will take 
you to a site where you can test your connection and verify that you are set up to see and hear the content on 20 
and 21 June. 

This screenshot was taken during Emil’s presentation.  In the picture you can find Mike and Sam Maynard and 
Pete and Amanda Murray, all host family members for Emil’s year with us. Pictured separately below are Emil 
and his parents in their home in Pargas, Finland during his presentation today.  We had 41 participating in 
today’s meeting. 

https://www.riconvention.org/en/sign-2020-rotary-virtual-convention
https://www.riconvention.org/
http://www.riconvention.org/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our campaign ends on June 23rd. $50 club prize for the closest guess in the 
club. Proceeds go to our own Rock Island Rotary Foundation. Money raised 
will have a guaranteed match of 5% (last year it was 7.25%). Our goal is 40 
pledges for $2.25. Print the second page, fill out and send to Kevin Koski, 
1309 – 38th Ave. Ct., Rock Island 61201. If you cannot print the pledge form, 
you can email or phone Kevin with your information. He will fill out a form 
for you.  Email to kevinkoski3@gmail.com, or call (309) 788-6007. 
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